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IN APPRECIATION 

IQAC, & DEPARTMENT OF MASS MEDIA ST. ANTHONY’S COLLEGE 

 

I express my sincere gratitude to the IQAC,  and the St. Anthony’s College
Department of Mass Media for successfully hosting a Five Day Online Faculty 
Development Programme (FDP) on “ Online Pedagogical Tools and Techniques 
and Blended Learning” from 8th-12th September, 2020. 

 
I acknowledge the ready support of Rev. Fr. Joby Joseph, Rector, SAC, 

Rev.Fr. Gervasius Nongkseh, Vice Principal, SAC & Director, Dept.of Mass 
Media, Prof. Cherry K. Kharshiing, Head of Department, Dept. of Mass Media and 
the faculty, which has gone a long way to make the online workshop fruitful for 
everyone. 

 
I warmly thank Prof. Gregorius Kharumnuid, Co-ordinator, IQAC, SAC for 

successfully coordinating with the Dept.of Mass Media to organize the Faculty 
Development Programme (FDP) for teachers. 

 
 I am grateful to Prof. S.M. Sungoh, Department of Education, North Eastern 

Hill University (NEHU) for graciously consenting to deliver the keynote address 
on the relevant topic: “Role of Teachers in the Online Learning Environment & 
Use and Effectiveness of Technology in the Learning Process”. 

 
I appreciate Dr. Q. Kharbuli, Associate Professor, Human Resource 

Development Centre, NEHU for kindly consenting to share her thoughts on the 
challenges of teachers and students amidst the pandemic, and attempts to be made 
to overcome them. 

 
I am indebted to the Resource Persons who have readily shared their 

knowledge and expertise of their respective fields with the participants. I thank 
Prof. Farlando, Dept. of Chemistry; Profs. Etawanda Saiborne, Rajani K. Chhetri, 
& Freddie M. Majaw Dept. of Mass Media; Profs. Probidita Roychoudhary, 
Polynia V. Kharbuli, Kesterlee Syiemiong, Dept. of Computer Science for their 
contribution, making an earnest attempt to enlighten participants on the 
technological nuances of online teaching and learning process. 

mailto:principal@anthonys.ac.in
http://www.anthonys.ac.in/


 
I am grateful to Prof. R.K. Chhetri, Convener of the workshop and Prof. (Dr) 

E. Saiborne Mass Media Department for their utmost effort in taking care of the 
minute arrangements of the workshop. 

 
I also appreciate the overwhelming response of all esteemed participants 

from the college and those from other institutions as well, for their enthusiastic 
participation and eagerness to upgrade themselves with new modes of teaching for 
the benefit of students. 

A special word of gratitude to Sir Bablulal Rajak and Omprakash Yadav, 
System Administrators, for their invaluable assistance in providing the technical 
support during the course of the programme.  

I laud the contribution of Prof. Amanda C. Tongper, Dept. of English for 
moderating the five day online workshop in the most amiable manner. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Rev.Br. Dr. Albert L. Dkhar,                                         
Principal, 
St. Anthony’s College 
 


